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Special Interest This Month 

November 

Senior Center Newsletter 

2nd annual Thanksgiving Food Drive 
Everyone attending the November free 
lunch is encouraged to donate canned 
goods to our 2nd annual food drive. 
During the entire month of November 
the Senior Center will be accepting non-
perishable food items that will be 
shared with a local food bank. Let’s share the spirit of Thanksgiv-
ing with our less fortunate neighbors. 

November Free Lunch on Friday the 13th! 
The FREE lunch for November will be held on Friday, November 
13 at 11:30. All Geneva Township residents age 55+ and all mem-
bers of the Senior Center may call for a reservation for our “Taste 
of the Orient.” Gen Hoe Restaurant will be catering our lunch, 
offering egg rolls and chicken dumplings as appetizers, sweet and 
sour chicken, steak kow, fried rice and wonton noodles for the 
main course, almond and fortune cookies for dessert (all MSG 
free). We are able to take the first 100 people who sign up, please 
call early to make your reservation. 

Remember Our Veterans 
Support Our Troops 

 

 Geneva Township wishes you, your family and friends a 
safe, healthy and happy Thanksgiving. 

Open Monday Nights 
Looking to share an evening with friends? The Senior Center is 
now open from 8:30a.m. until 9:00p.m. on Mondays for your use. 
Dancing with the Stars is shown on a large screen television 
and it’s fun to watch as a group and to “judge” the dancers. Each 
week we will hold our own contest to choose the dancer that will 
be eliminated that week. We also have Monday Night Football.  
Also, if you prefer to shoot pool, players are ready and willing.  
As always, the computers are available for use. Drop in ! 

Oktoberfest with  
The Happy Wanderer 

Fabric Plates with Dolly 
If you have admired the fabric decorated plates on display at the 
Senior Center, this class is for you. Dolly Hiller will be instructing 
how to make them on Monday, November 9 at 1:00.  The simple 
to make plates can be decorated with holiday fabric or a choice of 
other material and make excellent gifts. The cost is $2.00 for a 
plate, material and supplies. Please sign up for this program. 

Gayle Kennedy, Center Director 



Mission Statement 
The mission of the Geneva Township Senior Center 
shall be to act as the primary community resource to 
serve all citizens of Geneva Township by enriching the 
social and intellectual life of our older adults; helping 
our older adults contribute to the well being of our 
community as effective and useful citizens of the 
township; helping those approaching or in retirement 
to plan appropriately; organizing community interest 
in improving the overall climate of living for our older 
residents; decreasing the sense of isolation and de-
pendence that often accompanies old age; and, helping 
our older adults meet practical problems attendant 
with aging. 

Antique Evaluation Day 
Are you curious about the value of sentimental items 
you have at home. Would you like to talk with an an-
tique dealer about your mother’s glassware or an heir-
loom piece? On Thursday, November 12 at 1:00 the 
Senior Center is hosting 3 local antique dealers that 
have over 50 years experience in the antique business 
between them. Carol VandenBrook, Roberta 
Schoenenberger and Richard Malkowski will give 
their best estimate as to the value of an item if it were 
to be found in an average Midwestern antique shop. 
The following item areas may be brought in for evalua-
tion (all items need to be from 1959 or earlier unless 
otherwise noted); glassware & dishes, pottery, books, 
postcards & Valentines, old Christmas decorations, old 
buttons & sewing items, 1970s and older costume jew-
elry. You are welcome to bring in 1 or 2 pieces for 
evaluation.  Please sign up if you plan to attend.  

November Book Club 
The Book Club has chosen The Children of Men by 
P.D. James for the book discussion in November. 
This book will be discussed on Monday, November 23 
at 10:30.  A movie starring Clive Owens, was made 
from this book and will be shown following the dis-
cussion. The Children of Men movie will begin at 
approximately 11:30. You may attend the movie with-
out participating in the book discussion if you choose.  

How to Stay Young, the First 100 Years 
Would you like more energy and a higher 
quality of life? This 45 minute presentation 
will provide valuable tips on wellness; such 
as good nutrition, stretches, exercises to 
maintain a healthy nervous system and the 
best foods for anti-aging. Dr. Jamey King 
and Dr. Amanda Richardson from King 
Chiropractic will be presenting strategies for 
good health on Monday, November 16 at 
1:00. Please register for this program by call-
ing Gayle. 

Chick Chat Craft 
On Friday, November 6 at 1:00 
Ruth Marsh will lead the creative 
craft of making cork coasters and 
trivets from wine corks. The clever 
and useful cork trivets are on dis-
play at the Senior Center. The cost 
of the project is $2.00 which in-

cludes instruction, wine corks and all necessary supplies 
to complete your project. If you have extra wine corks 
please share them with us as each hot pad uses at least 
18 corks. Please sign up for this project. 

Senior Vitality 
The Senior Center is happy to continue to offer Senior Vitality Exercise Classes at no charge to our 
members. Our Thursday 10:30 class will continue with Deb as the class leader. However, we will no longer 
be able to offer our Tuesday 10:30 class with Tamie due to scheduling conflicts. We are working with 
Delnor to provide a second class each week and hope to have this arranged by December. The Thursday 
class has grown and new people are always welcome. The class is for men and women, all fitness levels. 
The goals are to improve balance and flexibility and encourage stretching. You can just show up for this 
class. No reservation is required. Try it and see if you like it! It will make you feel good. 

Thinking about Bowling? 
Our bowlers have been enjoying their Fri-
day outings to Bowling Green Sports 
Center on Rte. 38 (Roosevelt Rd.) in West 
Chicago. The bowlers play for $1.05 a lane 
with shoe rental an additional $1.00. Join 
the bowlers on Friday, November 20 at 
12:45 for 2 frames. New bowlers are al-
ways welcome.  
Fourth Friday Lunch Bunch (FFLB) 

Sanfratello’s Pizza at 7 W. State Street in 
Geneva, is the location chosen for the next 
FFLB. Meet at 11:30 to avoid the lunch 
rush. Please let us know that you are plan-
ning to attend to insure we can all sit to-
gether. 



Use It or Lose It 
There are many ways to stimulate your brain, one 
of the most fun ways is through memory games. 
Sharon Brazill, Geneva Township Trustee, will 
be presenting a fun program on Memory Games, 
on Thursday, November 19 at 1:00. This pro-
gram will increase your flexible thinking and 
speed and accuracy in thinking all while you are 
having fun. There is a therapeutic aspect to play-
ing games that increases the thinking ability of 
active adults. Refreshments will be served. Let us 
know if you are attending. 

 

Private Movie Screening for the Senior Center 
Looking for an afternoon of laughter? A private showing of a just released movie, “Old Dogs” starring 
Robin Williams and John Travolta, will be shown at the Sycamore Theater on Thursday, December 3. 
Darl Hopper, the daughter of members Darlene and Larry Zuwala owns the Sycamore Theater and 
has organized an enjoyable afternoon. We will meet at the Senior Center at 10:15, and go to Sycamore for 
an 11:00 showing of “Old Dogs”.  Following popcorn and soda pop during the show, we will have a hot 
dog lunch. There will be time to shop around Sycamore before heading home at 2:30. (The Township 
Supervisor highly recommends a loaf of cinnamon bread from Elleson’s Bakery, 344 W. State St., Syca-
more). The cost for transportation, movie, snacks and lunch is $10.00. We have a limited number of seats 
for bus transportation, please make a reservation.  

Meet with a Naturalist 
A naturalist from the Kane County Forest Pre-
serve will give a presentation on animals that are 
native to Illinois. Are you curious about coyotes, 
minks and warblers? Would you like to learn the 
importance of an animals’ habitat in sustaining 
their population? Furs, and feathers will be avail-
able for inspection and identification. The pres-
entation on mammals, reptiles and amphibians 
will be held on Tuesday, November 17 at 1:00. 
As always, please let us know if you plan to at-
tend. 

Veteran’s Day Sing-a-Long 
Ted Gorski will be playing the piano and lead-
ing a sing-a-long in celebration of Veteran’s 
Day. This sing-a-long will be held with the Ge-
neva Friendly Seniors at the Geneva Park 
District on Wednesday, November 11 at 12:30. 
All members of the Senior Center are invited to 
attend this musical program. Refreshments will 
be served and this is a great opportunity to meet 
new people and sing! 

Wheeler Walker Wrap Up 
The weather has changed and the Wheeler 
Walkers have been challenged with rain, wind 
and cold. The last official day for organized 
group walking will be Thursday, November 19. 
We are offering a free congratulatory lunch to 
all our regular walkers that have strolled Wheeler 
Park the past months. If you were a regular 
Wheeler Walker, please call Gayle to register for 
the November 19 (11:30) congratulatory lunch. 
As an alternative to walking, we encourage you 
to consider participating in Senior Vitality on 
Thursday at 10:30. 

Investment Club 
The next Investment Club meeting is Monday, 
November 9 at 10:30.  You are welcome to attend 
a meeting as a spectator to see if it is something 
you would be interested in joining. The Invest-
ment Club is a private group not sponsored by 
Geneva Township. 

A Thanksgiving Gathering 
Celebrate with us the day before Thanksgiving. On 
Wednesday, November 25 we will be playing a dice 
game called Right, Left, Center at 12:30. This 
easy to learn game requires 3 nickels per game. The 
idea is to leave with more nickels than you brought. 
This game combines playful competition with luck, 
you just roll the dice. Come for some laughs and 
refreshments. Golden Diners serves lunch at 11:30. 
For lunch, you must make a reservation 2 days 
prior (requested donation is $3.75). 

What do you like about the  
Center 

“I enjoy the camaraderie. It is a 
great place to play pool and hang 
out with the guys”.     
   -Frank Stagno 
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DON’T FORGET OUR FREE SERVICES 
Services are free of charge to Geneva Township 
residents age 55+!  
• RTA Senior Citizen Fare I.D. Photos & 

Cards. One stop. ($5.00 charge for non-
residents) 

• Personal Document Shredding 
• File of Life 
• Notary Service (No Cook County real estate docs.) 

• Well-Being Check 
• Senior Services Associates, Inc. Caseworker 

(every Wednesday) 
• Central Kane County TRIAD 
• Hearing Screening (2nd Monday each 

month) 
• Computer class (every Tuesday morning) 
• Free  Monthly Lunch and Daily Refresh-

ments 
• Free Flu Shot Clinic 

If you have any questions about these free ser-
vices - or if you would like the Township to add 
a service to this list, give us a call at 630-232-
3602.  

November 2009 

 Save a Stamp 
Sign up to receive 
your newsletter, 
calendar and menu 
electronically. Just 
e-mail a request to 
Gayle Kennedy at: 
gkennedy@geneva 
township.com 

Returned Service  

Requested 

Dominoes 
Any persons interested in playing dominoes? 
On Friday afternoons at 1:00 a group has 
started playing dominoes and is looking for 
more players. 
 

Cribbage 
Tuesdays at 10:30 a group of cribbage players 
gather at the Senior Center. Check out this 
group if you are interested in cribbage. 

 Ken’s Computer Seminar  
The November seminar will focus on the use of 
and making of simple spreadsheets on the com-
puter. What can a spreadsheet do for you? Join 
Ken’s seminar on Tuesday, November 10 at 
9:00 and learn how to create one for your own 
use. You need no prior knowledge of spread-
sheets to attend this seminar, however basic 
computer knowledge is necessary. 


